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Summary:-
Rule 15.1 of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules deals with the procedure in respect of occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent and where the call-in procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter of urgency.

The record of the decision and the Decision Notice needs to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to call-in.  Decisions, which have been taken under the urgency provisions, must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council together with reasons for urgency.

2.0
URGENT DECISIONS WHERE THE CALL IN PROCEDURES SHOULD NOT APPLY

2.1
At the meeting of the Executive on 18 February 2008, the Executive considered the following reports:

2.1.1 Delivering Carlisle Renaissance – a report by the Director of Carlisle Renaissance which outlined the multi-agency Task and Finish Groups proposals on the establishment of a new delivery model for Carlisle Renaissance.  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval of the delivery model and consideration of the Council’s request regarding changes in Membership of the Board.

2.1.2 Carlisle Renaissance – “Growing Carlisle” – An Economic Strategy for the Carlisle City Region – a report by the Director Development Services requesting approval of the final ‘adoption’ version of the Carlisle Renaissance Economic Strategy.  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval of this Strategy.

2.1.3 Corporate Complaints Policy – a report by the Director of People, Policy and Performance Services requesting approval of the Corporate Complaints and Feedback Policy.  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval and implementation of this Policy.

2.1.4 Capital Budget Overview and Monitoring Report: April to December 2007 – a report by the Director of Corporate Services recommending a revision to Council policy on the use of renovation grant repayments and approval of Capital Schemes outlined in the report.  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval of the implementation of any changes to the way in which repaid renovation grants are treated and the progress of Capital Schemes.

2.1.5 Review of Polling Arrangements – a report by the Director of Legal and Democratic Services requesting approval of recommendations for changes to existing polling arrangements.  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval of the changes and the possibility of using the revised polling arrangements in the forthcoming Council elections.

2.2 
In relation to each of the above reports, if a call-in was received, the call-in procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 4 March 2008.  For the above reasons the Mayor agreed that the above decisions were all urgent and that the call-in process should not be applied to any of these decisions.

Recommendation:-
That the position be noted.

Contact Officer:
Ian Dixon
Ext:
 7033

John Egan

Director of Legal and Democratic Services

22 February 2008
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